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Empower 
the youth 
of today 

to innovate 
tomorrow.

Greyhound Family!

I hope this newsletter finds you and your family doing well as we prepare for the end of the 2019-
2020 school year. As each day passes and we approach our goals, both school and personal, I am 
pleased to say that all of our tracking systems are showing growth for our students. Our vision is 
to “Inspire Learning” at Lyman High School, and it is evident that our teachers are working hard to 
ensure that learning is happening and our students are benefiting from the inspiring instruction 
taking place in each classroom.

As you read through my message and peruse this newsletter, you are going to find that not only 
are we able to celebrate the great things that are currently happening, but you will also find that 
we are still receiving more and more outstanding news from the past year. As your principal, I love 
my job, and you - our students, staff, families and community have all become a part of my family, 
which makes every day a great Greyhound day. I am proud of each student and look forward to 
seeing your continued growth as we approach the end of the year. For some of you, this is the 
end of your public school career as you prepare to walk across the stage at graduation. For others, 
this is another year of learning, another year of growth, and another feather in your cap, which 
will eventually lead to donning the bright blue cap and gown at your graduation ceremony. Stay 
focused on your goals and you will achieve success.

As mentioned, we have received a few awards and accolades over the past few months. In January, 
the Florida Department of Education released the Graduation Rate for our most recent graduating 
class. Because of the hard work and dedication of our incredible Greyhound family (teachers, staff, 
students, and families), our Graduation Rate increased by 2.4%, earning Lyman HS the highest ever 
Graduation Rate of 94.4% (2017 – 87.8%, 2018 – 92%, 2019 – 94.4%). Our Grad Rate ranks us in the top 
3 large high schools in Seminole County. What an outstanding achievement!

In January, we also learned that our Academy of Engineering was once again named a Magnet 
School of Distinction by the Magnet Schools of America! This achievement is awarded to “schools 
that demonstrate an exemplary commitment to academic standards, curriculum innovation, 
desegregation/diversity efforts, specialized teaching staffs and parent and community involvement.” 
We are fortunate to have some of the best teachers, leaders, and students who continue to make 
our Academy of Engineering shine.

...continues on next page
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Everyone Matters
Principal’s Message continues...

On an individual note, I am excited to share that six of our highest achieving students have been recognized as National Merit 
Commended Students! Congratulations to Alexandra Esteban, David Policard, Alejandro Puerta-Alvarado, Skylar Rearick, Megan 
Rhodes, and Juliet St. Clair for earning this most prestigious honor, which is based upon their scores from the 11th Grade PSAT. 
This recognition has come with many years of hard work and dedication, and we are so proud of our Greyhounds for earning this 
extraordinary recognition.

While our Greyhounds have earned many noteworthy honors, one of our goals as a part of our 5-year vision is to, “develop a culture 
of pride, spirit, and community through building positive relationships”. To meet our goal, our students, staff, and community have 
worked tirelessly, adding new events such as the Homecoming Parade in downtown Longwood and Light Up Lyman, aimed to 
engage our community in the Lyman culture.

As we continue this adventure, we are taking steps to build a stronger base of business and community partners. When it comes to 
our instructional and athletic facilities, our students deserve nothing but the best, and as we prepare for our 100-year celebration 
(2024), my hope is that we are able to generate funding and learning opportunities that will allow our students to grow and 
achieve their goals. Without the support of our business community, our ability to achieve our 5-year vision could be a challenge.

We recently engaged our business & community partners in a Business Partners Breakfast, where we highlighted our fine arts 
programs, and led our partners on a tour of our campus allowing them to observe several classrooms. We provided a presentation 
to share our vision, along with our mission, “Empowering the Youth of Today to Innovate Tomorrow”. It was an exceptional event 
where we fostered several new relationships and developed partnerships that our students will benefit from. If you are interested 
in joining us as we begin our We Are Lyman Campaign, please feel free to contact me for further information.

As we plan for the future, you may have heard that the governor of Florida released information on the new standards, which 
have been titled “The B.E.S.T. Standards”. At this time, our job as a school, both students and staff, is to stay the course. Our current 
students will still be tested on the Florida Standards through the FSA and EOC’s, just as they have been for the last several years. The 
first round of implementation of “The B.E.S.T. Standards” and new testing requirements will not be until the 2021-2022 school year, 
and the new tests designed for the new standards will not be complete until the 2022-2023 school year. For many of our students, 
they will be long graduated before any of this is implemented, but I wanted to make sure you had the latest information.

Senior parents - May 21st, Graduation Day, is quickly approaching! This is an exciting time for you and your child, and our hope is 
that we can do everything possible to make this a memorable event that will be cherished forever. If you have not had the chance 
to pay your graduation fee, it is due at this time. The fee may be paid online at www.herfforlando.com, or in person at the Herff 
Jones office in Winter Park. Please also visit the graduation page of our website for more information.

With testing on the horizon, it is our goal to keep everyone connected to ongoing announcements and information. A tremendous 
amount of information will be shared, so I encourage everyone to stay connected with Skyward Family Access, social media feeds 
and of course our website. Whether it be graduation or summer school, back-to-school orientations, parking decal sales, or athletic 
events, we want you to have the latest and greatest information. Here are a few methods that we use regularly which will allow you 
to be connected and stay connected:

•	 Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/LymanHighSchool
•	 Twitter: http://twitter.com/LymanHighSchool
•	 Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/lymanhs/
•	 SchoolMessenger: (Phone & Text Messages) Text “Subscribe” to 67587. Be sure your name, email & phone numbers are all 

up to date in Skyward.
•	 Skyward Family Access: If you are not registered, forms are available in the Administration Office.
I appreciate the support and trust that you give us each and every day. It is important that we (parents, students, and staff) 
continue to work together as a unified team in order to support your child through the academic process that will lead to student 
achievement. The future is bright and I look forward to working with you and your child along the way. Together, we can make this 
world a better place.

Remember - you matter, we matter, Everyone Matters at Lyman High School. Please let us know if there is anything we can do to 
help your child succeed!

Sincerely,

Michael J. Rice, Principal
Lyman High School
“Everyone Matters”

www.herfforlando.com
http://www.facebook.com/LymanHighSchool
http://twitter.com/LymanHighSchool
https://www.instagram.com/lymanhs
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Guidance & Student Services
SOMETHING TO CHEW ON FROM LYMAN’S SCHOOL COUNSELING TEAM……..

As we race to the finish line, our Student Services team is committed to helping your 
student meet their graduation requirements and prepare for next year. Your student has 
been registering for next year’s classes, preparing for state assessments, wrapping up their 
classes... and we are dedicated to helping them meet these goals. There is a lot going on this 
time of year, so check out our Student Services updates and mark your calendars!

Course Registration – All students registered for their elective courses in the media center 
through their science classes. If your student was absent on their assigned registration day, 
please have them contact their counselor during lunch or break to sign up for their classes. 
Please note that all academic courses (math, science, English and social studies) were input 
based on the recommendation of their current teachers. Your student will also have been 
assigned a Reading class if they scored a 1 or 2 on their last FSA Reading exam.

GPA Recognition Lunch – We are proud to announce that we recently recognized over 300 
students with a Chick-fil-a lunch for earning a 4.0 or above GPA in the 1st semester. Keep up 
the good work, Greyhounds!

Greyhound Scholars – Congratulations to the top 82 seniors awarded the Greyhound 
Scholars award! The ceremony will be April 29th.

SAT - Our March 4th Junior in school day SAT was a success! You can check out their scores 
in early April on their College Board account. If your student has not already created an 
account, they can do so at Collegeboard.org .

Attendance/Credit Denial – If your student accumulates 10 or more unexcused absences in 
any class, they are denied credit for that class (assuming they passed the class). All students 
who lost credit due to attendance were sent home a notification letter in early January. This 
letter provided the Saturday school make up days/times and also outlined how many hours 
per class are needed to regain credit. If you are not sure if your student was denied credit, 
please contact Ms. Scharnberg in the Administration Office. It is also important to note 
that we can only notify parents of attendance concerns via email and mail if your contact 
information in Skyward is current. Any updates/changes can be made by contacting Student 
Services directly and completing a change of address form.

SSC Decision Day Senior Field Trip – We took senior students on our annual Seminole State 
College informational tour fieldtrip on February 14th. They toured the campus to learn more 
about programs, clubs, admissions procedures and financial aid opportunities.

We appreciate all your hard work and efforts to ensure that your student is successful in 
high school. As collaborators in this process, we encourage you to reach out to us or your 
student’s teachers with any concerns. Communication is key!

•	 Check your student’s Skyward account on a weekly basis to keep up with progress and 
missing assignments. Contact your student’s teacher as soon as you see a problem. 
Contact information can be found on Lyman’s website under the “Staff” tab.

•	 Contact Student Services at 407-746-2018 to schedule a parent/teacher conference.

–Your Student Services Team

Collegeboard.org
http://www.MusicShackCFL.com
http://www.ofsmidfl.com
http://www.SerendipityLearning.Center
http://dustinproject.org


Math Department
The math department would like to 
welcome several new teachers that 
have joined our awesome faculty. 
Christy Malandra – Algebra 1 and 
Geometry; Marcus Santiago – Algebra 
1 and Algebra 1 Honors; and Ben 
Schwerer – Liberal Arts Math 2. We 
would also like to welcome back Nydia 
Medina to give additional support to 
our students.

It’s hard to believe we are almost to 
Spring Break, and summer will be here 
before we know it. All of the teachers 
are busy preparing our students for 
upcoming assessments for each class as 
we move into Quarter 4 and the testing 
begins with End-Of-Course Exams 
(FSAs) for Algebra 1 and Geometry, 
Advanced Placement Exams, and 
common final assessments for the rest 
of our courses. The times and days for 
available tutoring by course is found 
on the Lyman Website on the Student 
Resources page towards the bottom. 
Here is the link for your convenience: 
ht tp: //w w w.lyman. scps .k12. f l .us/
student-life/student-resources/. Good 
luck to all of our fantastic students on 
their exams.

Science Department
Lyman is very excited that one of our students was selected as a Sunshine State Scholar and 
will be representing Seminole County. Kate Walsh will represent all of Seminole County at the 
Sunshine State Scholar Award ceremony in May.

Lyman science students attended the Astronaut Challenge and brought home 1st Place!

The advanced placement biology classes have been studying DNA replication and biotechnology. 
The students learned how plasmids can be transferred into bacteria. The students were able to 
see bacteria that had incorporated a glow gene (from a jellyfish) into their own genome and 
were able to glow. The students are now beginning their study of evolution and how amino acid 
sequences can be used to show lineage between organisms.

The biology teachers are working to prepare their students for the end of course exam in May. The 
biology students are currently studying classification, plants, and energy transfer. The students will 
be dissecting flowers and learning how plants are able to produce glucose through photosynthesis.

AP Environmental Science
I am excited to announce that we have been approved for our field trip to the Altamonte Springs 
Science Incubator (Lake Lotus Park and Water Reclamation Facility) on Monday, February 24th. 
Thanks to a grant, students can attend the field trip free of travel cost! Parents, if you are interested 
in being a chaperone (must be signed up as a dividend), please email me at powellkw@myscps.us.

Altamonte Springs Science Incubator (AS2I) is an innovative program promoting career readiness 
in the high-tech, high-demand fields of science, technology, engineering and math (S.T.E.M.). 
AS2I offers real-world, hands-on activities and experiences for high school students annually. 
The program serves as an extension of the traditional classroom and aims to foster curiosity and 
expand knowledge in the sciences. Seniors who attend the field trip will have an opportunity to 
apply for a scholarship opportunity ($1,500). Juniors who attend the field trip will have summer 
internship opportunities.

The anatomy and physiology classes have been studying the nervous system. The students 
dissected a sheep brain and a cow eye. The students will soon be studying the circulatory system 
and will dissect a cow heart.

$25
BONUS1SIGN•UP

Join
TODAY!

OPENACCOUNTONLINE

$25
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TODAY!

http://www.lyman.scps.k12.fl.us/student-life/student
http://www.lyman.scps.k12.fl.us/student-life/student
mailto:powellkw@myscps.us
http://www.midflorida.com


Visual Arts Department
Lyman HS Advanced Placement Underclassmen Studio 
Art Students will be participating in the Seminole County 
Underclassmen AP Studio Art Show at Casselberry Art 
House at 127 Quail Pond Circle, Casselberry, from February 
7th to February 25th. Please visit the show to enjoy their 
fantastic art! Admission is free.

Lyman HS Advanced Placement Senior Studio Art Students 
will be participating in the 24th Annual Seminole County 
AP Studio Art Show at Seminole State College, New 
Student Center at 100 Weldon Blvd. in Sanford from April 
1 to April 3, with the opening reception on April 1st from 7 
to 9 pm. Please visit the show to enjoy the art and support 
our students! Admission is free.

Lyman HS 3D, Portfolio and AP Studio students will 
participate in the Lake Mary/Heathrow Festival of the Arts on March 7th and 8th at Oval 
Park in Lake Mary. Our art will be in the student tent and the festival includes professional 
artist booths, food tents, music and games. It is free and all are invited!

Social Studies Department
Juniors taking U.S. History learned about the 1950s and 60s during the 3rd quarter, studying 
topics including the Cold War, the Civil Rights Movement, the Kennedy and Johnson 
presidencies and the beginnings of the Vietnam War. Although 4th quarter will cover 
the expanding global influence of the United States as well as the social and economic 
development of American society since 1970, students will also be reviewing and preparing 
for the end-of-course exam. Mr. Casesa, Ms. Emerick, Ms. Ladd and Mr. Thomas will be 
presenting study strategies and visiting different classes during April as part of Lyman’s first 
U.S. EOC exam “boost camp.” The computer-based Florida EOC assessment in U.S. History 
will be administered in May. Scores will be released in early July and contribute to 30% 
of each student’s final grade in the course. To find out more about the test and examine 
some sample questions, please visit http://www.fldoe.org/core/fileparse.php/5662/urlt/
USHistory-EOC.pdf.

In the meantime, consider challenging your juniors to watch the game show Jeopardy! with 
you at home to brush up on details and show off how much they’ve learned.

Seniors have switched this semester from Government to Economics (or vice versa) and 
should be settling into new academic routines. Please keep an eye on their grades as both 
courses are required for graduation. Those who registered to vote last fall, chose a party 
affiliation and have already turned 18 will be eligible to vote in the Florida primary beginning 
with early voting on March 7th. Many more are looking forward to casting their first votes 
in November. For more information on dates, locations and candidates, or to register, visit 
https://www.voteseminole.org/.

http://www.fldoe.org/core/fileparse.php/5662/urlt/USHistory-EOC.pdf
http://www.fldoe.org/core/fileparse.php/5662/urlt/USHistory-EOC.pdf
https://www.voteseminole.org
http://www.orlandofoot.com
http://modernpi.com
http://www.cubansontherun.com
http://www.DrRobertBurks.com
http://www.broadwayfl.com


English Language Arts and Reading Departments
The following are the dates for all English testing. Please make note of these dates as it is 
very important that we have all students rested and ready to do their best.

ENGLISH 1 – 9TH GRADE
04/02/20	������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������FSA ELA Writing Grade 9

05/11/20 - 05/12/20	������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������FSA ELA Reading Grade 9

ENGLISH 2 – 10TH GRADE
04/03/20	����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������FSA ELA Writing Grade 10

05/07/20 - 05/08/20	����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������FSA ELA Reading Grade 10

ENGLISH ADVANCED PLACEMENT
05/06/20	��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������AP English Literature and Composition

05/12/20	������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������� AP Seminar

05/13/20	�������������������������������������������������������������������������������������AP English Language and Composition

FSA PRACTICE
For practice tests and resources, please visit https://fsassessments.org/users/students-and-
families.stml. Your student also has access to Khan Academy which is linked to their PSAT/
SAT results. “Khan Academy offers practice exercises, instructional videos, and a personalized 
learning dashboard that empower learners to study at their own pace in and outside of the 
classroom.” (Khan Academy, Khan Academy, www.khanacademy.org/about.)

PARENT INVOLVEMENT
Research shows that family engagement in education is crucial. No matter their income 
or background, students with involved families are more likely to have higher grades and 
test scores, attend school regularly, have better social skills, show improved behavior, and 
adapt well to school.( Solodev. “Family Engagement: Seminole County Public Schools.” 
Www.scps.k12.Fl.us, www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/federal-projects/family-
engagement/.) Please visit https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/student-
support-services/parents/ to learn more.

ESOL
Lyman has a vibrant ESOL program for our 
students who are learning English. At any 
given time, there are students from five 
continents improving their skills in English 
while taking regular classes for their Lyman 
diploma. February is our busiest month 
with state and national testing almost 
each week. Once testing was completed, a 
group of high-achieving students attended 
a matinee performance at the Shakespeare 
Theatre in Orlando.

Engineering
Environmental Sustainability (ES) – 
Students have been working all nine 
weeks on DNA structure, protein synthesis, 
polymerase chain reaction (PCR) and gel 
electrophoresis. This work will culminate 
in a lab that will have students trying to 
identify if a specific food item has a gene 
for a GMO (genetically modified organism) 
embedded in the chromosome of the plant. 
We will test different items from Doritos 
to pet food. Students will set up a PCR to 
make copies of the GMO DNA segments 
and they will run an electrophoresis gel to 
obtain the results. We can’t wait to find out 
if their food has a GMO present.

https://fsassessments.org/users/students-and-families.stml
https://fsassessments.org/users/students-and-families.stml
www.khanacademy.org/about
Www.scps.k12.Fl.us
www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/federal-projects/family
https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/student-support-services/parents
https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/student-support-services/parents
http://ChooseOrlandoHealth.com/Seminole


Career and Technical Education
On Saturday February 1, 2020 Lyman High School Automotive 
students participated in the Universal Technical Institute (UTI) Top 
Tech Competition. This is a contest that covers the Southeast United 
States. They take a written contest and then proceed to various 
stations including Electrical, Brakes, Air Conditioning, Engine 
Performance, and Engine Repair. This year out of 24 teams, the team 
of Lyman Juniors Tim Bottelman and Ulric Skinner placed Seventh. 
Each earned a $1,000 scholarship.

For the second year in a row Lyman Automotive took home the 
top award with Seniors John Tinaro and Alexiss Ward taking First 
Place. Each student earned a $10,000 Scholarship. John was also 
recognized as being the only student with a perfect written test 
score. Alexiss is the first female to ever place in this competition. 
The Lyman Automotive Program was awarded a Tool box and Tools 
worth thousands of dollars.

Lyman was the only school to have two teams both in the top ten.

In the six years that this competition has been happening, Lyman 
Automotive Service Technology has placed five of six times. Three 
times First place, once in Second and once in Third. The only year 
Lyman didn’t place, we didn’t compete due to a conflict.

ESE Department
Several students were surprised at their grades at the end of the 
quarter. Some don’t realize the affect that one zero or several 
zeros have on the grade. Some students have had difficulty 
being successful in the third quarter. The demands are rigorous 
and students are held responsible for their academic success or 
failure. It takes teamwork by the student, parents, teachers and 
staff to achieve success. When students are not successful, usually 
it is because one of the areas listed below needs improvement. 
Students are required to:

•	 Attend school daily.

•	 Arrive to class on time with all the required materials, including 
completed homework assignments.

•	 Complete projects, class work and homework assignments in a 
timely manner.

•	 Utilize their planner to maximize their time efficiency.

•	 Keep materials organized. Some students may need parental 
help in this area on a regular basis (like once a week).

•	 Study to prepare for test. Preferably students will review notes 
nightly, rather than just studying the night before the test.

•	 Communicate their needs and concerns to their teachers and 
parents.

http://SouthBeachTanningCompany.com
http://www.pardoandson.com
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Athletics
After returning from the holiday break, Athletics was able to honor 99 scholar-athletes for 
their accomplishments in the classroom during the first semester. Each of these students 
earned a 4.0 gpa or higher while participating in competitive sports. We're proud of their 
commitment to excellence in the classroom and on the field.

Most of our Winter sports have concluded, and we had a number of noteworthy 
performances by individual athletes and our teams. Boys Soccer player Brett Robertson was 
voted onto the All-Conference 1st Team. Senior Girls Basketball player M'kayla Patterson 
finished her career with 1,693 points scored. She was also voted onto the All-Conference 
1st Team for the Seminole Athletic Conference. Ava Ager represented Lyman High School 
at the FHSAA State Championships for Girls Weightlifting. She finished 8th overall in the 
101 lbs weight class! Finally, we had two wrestlers finish in 4th place at the district wrestling 
meet. Marek Simmons and James Fodor advanced to the Regional Championships for a 
chance to wrestle at states! Follow Lyman Athletics on social media to receive updates on 
their results.

As our Winter teams close out their seasons, our Spring sports have officially begun. 
Congratulations to the boys and girls who earned spots on our Spring teams. This is a very 
busy time of year for Athletics, so be sure to stay connected to Lyman Athletics on social 
media for the latest updates on all of our teams.

Mark your calendar and join us for the following dates:

03/07/20	��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������� Lyman Boosters Golf Tournament

04/16/20	�������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Athletic Physical Night

05/22/20	�����������������������������������������������������������������������Spring Football Game at Oviedo High School


